EUROPEAN COMMISSION



Brussels, 23.11.2022 C(2022) 8643 final

Dear President,

The Commission would like to thank the Camera Deputaților for its Opinion on the Communication from the Commission to the European Parliament, the Council, the European Economic and Social Committee and the Committee of the Regions — A new EU framework on urban mobility {COM(2021) 811 final}.

This Communication forms part of a broader package of ambitious measures on green and efficient mobility adopted by the Commission in December 2021. To that end, the aim of the Communication on the EU framework on urban mobility is to support the transition to safe, accessible, inclusive, smart, resilient and zero-emission urban mobility with a clear focus on active, collective and shared mobility underpinned by low- and zero-emission solutions.

The Commission welcomes the support of the Camera Deputaților for the EU framework on urban mobility and its agreement that active, collective and shared mobility, supported by low- and zero-emission solutions, requires a uniform enabling regulatory framework across the EU. While the EU Urban Mobility Framework remains non-binding, the Commission would like to point out that it proposed measures relating to sustainable urban mobility for the biggest cities on the TEN-T network (urban nodes) in the revision of the TEN-T Regulation.

The Commission takes notes of the recommendations in relation to an EU-wide data infrastructure regarding the development of the EU Urban Mobility Observatory as a single access point on information on urban mobility, as well as the use of the EU's satellite network to collect and provide local communities with essential urban mobility data.

Mr Ion-Marcel CIOLACU
President of the Camera Deputaților
Palatul Parlamentului
Strada Izvor nr. 2-4, sector 5
RO – 050563 BUCUREȘTI

The Commission equally takes note of the point concerning the system of indicators envisaged for monitoring sustainable urban mobility and would like to inform that its services are in the process of simplifying and streamlining the indicators in question.

The Commission hopes that the clarifications provided in this reply address the issues raised by the Camera Deputaților and looks forward to continuing the political dialogue in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President Adina Vălean Member of the Commission